July 7, 1995

Dear Henry,

I was so pleased to receive your new book.

I haven't finished it yet, but have hit all the high spots, and found it a real experience to get it in a new perspective. Outside of a few home movies which you showed us years ago, all the names and locations were so much a part of my daily life, yet focused from the Lab's point of view. Your book completes the perspective by putting the experiments and the many people, many of whom I knew during their Lab visits, into their own home settings.

I was particularly interested in the sections on U.S. Railroad Study and the one on Junkets and Anecdotes. The latter section put the whole study into a human-interest aspect that was probably unique, and certainly great reading. The Railroad Study for me was all conversation and statistics over a period of years. I had never had any first-hand experience.

You really had some adventures! I think it would be fair to say that it is a book that needed to be written. From my own viewpoint, I had never read anything with so much human-interest slant on a scientific study so large and so long.

Good wishes for its great popularity, and many thanks for remembering me with a copy.

Sincerely,

Norris Shutz